Chippewa Valley School
2018 Bond Program — Construction Update
December 8, 2023

“PARDON OUR DUST”

General Trades
e  BJ Construction is adjusting the new folding partition wall at Ottawa.
e BJ Construction is scheduled to build a new office at the Administration Building for the Business
Department over the winter break.

Mechanical Work
e Contrast Mechanical replaced the chiller at Clinton Valley Elementary and it is ready for start-up in the
spring.
e Contrast Mechanical is scheduled to replace the CVHS pool chiller later this year. The chiller is currently in
transit.

Electrical Work
e Shoreview Electric is completing electrical connection work for replacement mechanical equipment.
e Master Electric has continued installing additional emergency alert strobes in the corridors throughout the
district on second shift. Work is scheduled to be completed around the end of the year.

2024 Projects
e AstroTurf Great Lakes is scheduled to install synthetic turf in the south end of the CVHS stadium in the
Spring of 2024.

e Innovative Energy Controls has started some prep work for the new emergency generator project at the
Administration Building. The new generators have been ordered and are scheduled for delivery in late
2024.

e  FloorCraft Floor Covering is scheduled to replace the carpet and vinyl flooring at Cheyenne Elementary and
Ojibwa Elementary during the Summer of 2024.

e The replacement chillers for Cheyenne Elementary have been ordered and will be installed during the 2024
Summer break.

e Contracts have been issued for the Summer 2024 construction projects. The scope of work includes; select
flooring replacement, select roofing replacement, select mechanical equipment replacement, paving work
at Wyandot Middle School, CVHS elevator upgrades, DHS indoor running track resurfacing, and other minor
work throughout the district.

e Secure entry upgrades at Sequoyah Elementary, Shawnee Elementary, CV9th Grade Center, and Dakota 9*"
Grade Center are currently out for public bid. Contracts are scheduled to be awarded in January 2024 and
work is scheduled for the Summer of 2024.



